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HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL 
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby 

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
16 December 2019 

Hartshorne Cricket Club, Hartshorne 
 

PRESENT - Councillors – A Jones (Chair), Mrs M Mycock, P Smith, D West, J Seaton, G.Tubey, Mrs 
N Landsborough, R Bell, Mrs K Coe and P Redfern. 
 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Councillor Mrs S Sharland, Mrs J Slawson, Mrs J Burley and N 
Jenkinson. District Councillors S Taylor and M Gee. 
 
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, County Councillor Mrs L Chilton and District 
Councillor M Dawson  
 
 Ordinary Parish Meeting 

 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None 
 

District Council report - 
1.  No reports 

   
County Council report -  

.  
2. Councillor Mrs Chilton reported that the VAS at Ticknall will was transferred to Sandcliffe 

Road on 23 November 
 

 

111/19 MINUTES OF THE Ordinary Meeting on held on 9 November 2019. 
 

The minutes were then approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
Matter Arising. 
None. 
 
Any member to declare an interest -  
Goseley Community Centre – Councillors Jones, Mrs Mycock and Bell 
Dethick Hall – Councillor Mrs Coe. 
 
Items for Exemption.  
None. 
 

 

112/19 POLICE MATTERS 
1. No reports from the Police.  

 

113/19  MATTERS ARISING 
1. The Clerk presented a monthly update on all outstanding matters; this is attached to the 

minutes. 
 

 
 

114/19 HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS 
1. Councillors reported that the road works along Hartshorne Road and Woodville Road 

have been suspended until after the Christmas and New Year break. 
2. Several complaints have been received about potholes along Dunnsmoor Lane. One 

large pothole had however been recently repaired. 
RESOLVED Clerk to contact DCC and ask if kerbing can be installed along both sides of the 
Lane. It should be pointed out that this lane is being increasingly used. DCC should erect 
warnings of oncoming horses along Dunnsmoor Lane. 
3. Councillor Redfern reported that following recent pipe work along Woodvillle Road parts 

have now sunk. 
RESOLVED Clerk write to DCC  
 

1.  
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4. Councillors Seaton draft letter was discussed. In respect of speeding along Sandcliffe 

Road. 
RESOLVED that the Clerk submit the letter direct to Mike Ashworth including a request 
for a formal meeting to be held with Parish Councillors and DCC. 

5. Councillor Tubey had recently inspected the football pitch at Salisbury Drive and felt that 
currently it was unfit to use due to the heavy rain over the past few weeks. 

RESOLVED Clerk to contact Repton to inform them the pitch should not be played on until 
ground conditions improve. 
6. Several Councillors complained that the road sweeper used by the developers at 

Broomy Farm was going into Goseley Avenue and depositing mud along the road. 
RESOLVED the Clerk write to the developers requesting this practice stops immediately. 
 

115/19 PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE 
No Reports. 

 

116/19 RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS 
1. The Clerk reported that the hedges at Main Street, Kendricks Close and Tower Road 

had been cut. Goseley recreation ground will be cut this week. 
2. The Clerk reported that the Tree Officer at SDDC has recently inspected Goseley 

recreation ground. Awaiting report. 
 

 

117/19 REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES 
1. Both Councillors Jones and Mrs Mycock attended the official opening of the new 

housing development at Broomy Farm 
  

118/19   PLANNING MATTERS 
 

• DMPA/2019/1341 –  
The erection of an extension at Ash House, Netherhall Road, Hartshorne, 
Swadlincote, DE11 7AA. 

• DMPN/2019/1308 –  

Prior Notification for the erection of a steel framed agricultural storage shed at 2 

Coal Lane, Hartshorne, Swadlincote, DE11 7FN. 

Councillors found it difficult to see what if anything had changed 

• DMPN/2019/1334 

  
The erection of a conservatory and alterations to 1 existing window at The Admiral 
Rodney, 65 Main Street, Hartshorne, Swadlincote, DE11 7AR 

 
 

 

119/19 
 
FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 
 
Payments for December- 
 

Direct Payments    

 Direct Payments   

 Staff Wages December salary/wages 1069.02 

 HMIC December Tax and NI contribution 286.38 

 G Watts Supply of Graffiti remover 20.48 

 HCC Room Hire 25.00 

 SDDC Planning Application Goseley Comm. Centre 462.00 

 
 
 

1. 2020/2021 Precept - Report from the Finance Working Group -16 December  
As the Finance Working Group had only met prior to the main Parish Council meeting the 
Clerk gave a verbal outline of what had been discussed along with its recommendation.  
Overalll the proposed income and expenditure for the financial year 2020/21 would remain 
very similar to previous years. Additional expenditure that was recommended was a new 
noticeboard at Salisbury Drive, a review of the Parish Website and purchase of a speed gun. 
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Additional expenditure on speed activated signs would be met from Capital expenditure 
RESOLVED that the Precept for 2020/2021 remains at £8200.00 and the additional 
expenditure outlined above is met from Revenue balances brought forward from 2019/20. 

2. Dethick Hall - Application for consideration of donation towards renovations. 

Following a review of the accounts submitted. 

RESOLVED that a contribution of £500.00 is made towards the alterations. 

120/19   GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE  

• DALC - 1 day workshop on Climate Emergency Support Programme.  If we get early 
interest, we would be offering it at cost – about £30 – to cover the cost of lunch, 
refreshments and venue as it is being piloted. It’s aimed at councils who have declared a 
climate emergency or are interested/ looking into doing so.  Please let us know of 
possible interest. 

• The Local Electricity Bill - The Bill, would empower local communities to sell locally 
generated clean energy directly to local customers by establishing a statutory Right to 
Local Supply. This is currently impossible because of the huge setup and running costs 
involved in doing so. 

• Mrs Hewitt - concerns about horse riding along Dunnsmoor Lane 

• RESOLVED to request signage making motorist aware of horses. 

• Bellway Homes - offer to supply a defibrillator in the area. 

• RESOLVED to write to Bellway thanking them for their offer. Clerk to contact 
shops along Salisbury Drive seeking permission to install a defibrillator outside 
the shop. 

• DCC - Mobile library route for January to March 2020. 

• DALC - Armed Forces Covenant 

• DALC – notice of a seminar on Grant funding at SDDC offices 14 January (Cost £5.00) 

• RESOLVED The Clerk and Councillor Mrs Mycock to attend 

• DCC – Supply of salt during winter 2019/20 

 
DALC Circulars 

• Circular 12 - AGM & Excellence Awards update - Children's Funeral Fund - 
National Audit Office consultation - NALC respond to deployment of 5G - Security of 
Data - HR Advice - Stores from the county 

• Circular 13-19 - Subs 20-21 - Spring Seminar - Grant Funding - Website Access 
Regs - Good Cllr Guide Transport - Councils Tackling Loneliness - Speed Signs 
Guidance - Pre-election publicity brief - New Employment Regs - Confidential Minutes - 
Code of Conduct 

 
121/19 Meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.  

 
 

Date of Next Meeting - Monday 13 January 2020, 
Goseley Community Centre, Harshorne 

Meeting starts at 7.00.pm. 

 
 
 

 
Signed.....................................................Dated................................................... 

 


